
Minutes – May 9, 2018 

 

• Call to order:  6:33 pm 

• Agenda approved 

• Principal’s report- Sandra Szalipszki 

o Great job at the Spring Fair! 

▪ We really appreciated all the volunteer involvement and middle school student 

assistance 

o Lots of school trips happening in the coming month 

o Staff are enjoying Teacher Appreciation Week snacks 

o Music Monday was a huge success 

▪ 504 elementary students walked to JDF and back and performed songs with 

other schools 

o Art start project is almost finished 

▪ Wood work teacher and grade 8 students built the frames for each door 

installation 

▪ Every child in the school has a small tile under their grade’s word 

▪ Grand unveiling in conjunction with parent appreciation tea on same day (June 

15) 

o Grade 4 and 5 went on firehall visits 

o Grade 8 went to a leadership conference 

▪ Learned what it is to be a good citizen 

o Walk for Water at BC Legislature – middle school students attended 

▪ Kids carried water on their backs to symbolize how some people in other 

countries must carry water at home 

o Mme. Bouchard, Mme. Watts and M. Button’s classes all released salmon in Goldstream 

River 

o Rup Loops Human Radio performed for elementary students at the beginning of April 

o Lunch monitors had an appreciation swim in April to thank them for their hard work 

o Grade 3-5 going to Belmont to hear Victoria Symphony 

o 6 LFI will be going to camp Thunderbird later in May 

• President’s report – Sheryl Williamson 

o Spring Fair 

▪ Great success! 

▪ Made approximately $3500 

o School supplies 

▪ School Start will be the company we use this year  

• Offers delivery to home and for parents to pick and choose what 

supplies they need 

▪ Kg, and grades 4 and 5 are doing bulk orders 

• Forms with more details will be sent home in June 

▪ Grades 1-3 will do orders with School Start 

• Details will be sent home in June 



o Book fair is coming up 

▪ Adding vendor market on the evening shop of the book fair 

▪ Still some silent auction items left to sell so we’ll have a few silent auction items 

available  

o 3 hot lunches left 

▪ Rest of June will be spent doing cleanup 

▪ Last one is June 1 

o Upcoming events 

▪ Middle school BBQ 

• We usually supply funds for the event, but parents in middle school 

usually organize the event 

• Date still TBA 

▪ Elementary fun day – June 22 

• PAC provides freezies 

▪ Middle fun day – June 26 

• At JDF 

• PAC provides freezies for this too 

▪ Elementary beach day on June 25 

• Witty’s Lagoon 

▪ Next PAC meeting 

• June 13th at 6:30 pm in the library 

o Planning for next year 

▪ 23 Elementary divisions 

▪ 11 Middle school divisions (2 more than last year) 

o We have received a donation of $250 from TD Bank 

▪ Hoping to use that for something on the playground school-wide 

• Treasurer’s report – Brian Robson 

o All accounts are in good standing 

o Still a few cheques outstanding 

o Gaming grant due on June 30 

▪ Brian will be working on that application 

o Poppin’ 4 Peeps for the 2017/2018 year so far (to end of April) 

▪ $1168 per charity group – local, international and national 

• $150 already donated to BC Cancer 

• Some ideas include: 

o CanWes – International 

o Redcross – National/International 

o Eye health for kids in 3rd world 

▪ Will decide other charities via email (General PAC group) 

• Fundraising report – Sheryl on behalf of Jocelyn 

o Art cards will be distributed in the next week 

• Emergency prep report – Sheryl on behalf of Lauren 

o Water Carboys need to be filled 

▪ May wait until September since year is nearly over 



• New business 

o Elections for Executive Positions for the 2018/2019 school year 

▪ President: Melissa Da Silva 

▪ Vice-President:  Sharon Haggstrom 

▪ Treasurer: Brian Robson 

▪ Secretary: Alison Jopp 

o All positions were elected by acclamation 

• Adjourn – 7:59 pm 


